
Workshop Session – April 18, 2023 
 
 
 
The Graham County Board of Commissioners met Tuesday, April 18, 2023, at 5:00 p.m. in the Graham 
County Community Building located at 196 Knight Street Robbinsville, NC for their regular workshop 
session. All board was present. 
 

1. Chairman Nelms called the mee�ng to order. 
2. Chairman Nelms asks for a mo�on to recess the workshop session. Commissioner Orr made the 

mo�on to recess. Commissioner Eller seconded this mo�on. Vote unanimous. 
3. Chairman Nelms asks for a mo�on to reopen the workshop session. Commissioner Orr made the 

mo�on to reopen. Commissioner Cody seconded this mo�on. Vote unanimous. 
4. Chairman Nelms asks Tammy Holloway, Clerk of Superior Court to speak. Ms. Holloway stated 

that she needs the �le replaced in her offices, the �le is broken in several places, and this is a 
high traffic area. Ms. Holloway stated that some of the �le was glued down, but pieces are 
missing, and this is a hazard and asks that the board come by and see the condi�on of the floor. 

5. Ms. Holloway stated that the awnings on the courthouse need cleaned as well as the Veteran 
Memorial. Ms. Holloway stated that Ronnie Williams cleaned the memorial three or four years 
ago and that maybe the inmates could assist with the cleaning.  

6. Ms. Holloway stated that the carpet in the courtroom needed cleaning and asked that White’s 
Carpet be allowed to do this work.  

7. Ms. Holloway stated that the front of the courthouse needed to be pressure washed and the 
columns needed to be painted. Ms. Holloway stated that the last �me the columns were painted 
was over thirty years ago.  

8. Ms. Holloway stated that she would like permission to have the Urns filled with flowers at the 
Memorial and asks that Bety Saterfield be allowed to do this. Ms. Holloway thanked the board 
for the mulch each year and for the maintenance of the roses, and further stated that we have a 
beau�ful building, and we need to take care of it. 

9. Ms. Holloway asks that the commissioners come by her office to see the broken �le and the 
danger that this presents.  

10. Ms. Holloway stated that we needed to take care of our beau�ful courthouse. 
11. Chairman Nelms asks for a mo�on to adjourn. Commissioner Orr made the mo�on to adjourn. 

Commissioner Williams seconded this mo�on. Vote unanimous. 
 
 
 
 
_____________________________________________________________ 
Jacob Nelms, Chairman 
 
 
_____________________________________________________________ 
Natasha Williams, Vice-Chair 
 
 
_____________________________________________________________ 
Lynn Cody, Member 
 
 
_____________________________________________________________ 
Keith Eller, Member 
 
 
______________________________________________________________ 
Connie Orr, Member 
 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
_______________________________ 
Kim Crisp, Clerk to the Board 
 


